ERCOT WEBSITE RECOMMENDATIONS
(ERCOT.COM)

Notes for Discussion from the COPS Communications Working Group (CCWG)
Background:
ERCOT completed their 2008 Market Participant Survey and resulting Action Plan.  ERCOT requested TAC to assist efforts to address areas requiring performance improvements identified in the survey.  TAC assigned to RMS several performance areas, including Website Satisfaction.  RMS requested the CCWG to consider opportunities for improving the Market Participant’s experience when using the ERCOT website (www.ERCOT.com).  CCWG met on November 18, 2008 and developed a list of possible improvements.  CCWG met again on December 16, 2008 to allow another opportunity to receive more input from Market Participants and to finalize our recommendations.
The ERCOT.com used Google’s search engine.  ERCOT has plans to replace the Collage content management system, used to post documents to the website, in 2010.  Searches are facilitated through pre-setup tagging of the documents’ metadata.  Currently some of the older documents are not tagged at all and some are tagged incorrectly.  ERCOT now tags all new documents and is doing some clean-up of older documents as they get the opportunity.

Other ERCOT planned improvements include a ‘View by Protocol’ on the Nodal MIS portal to how ERCOT is satisfying posting requirements and to provide an active hyperlink to the posted materials and an upgrade to the search engine to allow it to take the security level of the user into consideration.  Both of these improvements are schedule to be implemented with the new Nodal Market.

The survey results indicated that respondents are less satisfied with look, search functionality, and ease of finding documents.
Recommendations:

1. Documents should be archived after a period of time, so older documents are not returned as a result of a search.  Also, consider including a search selectivity to include or not include ‘Archived’ documents.
2. Searches should return the newest materials first, e.g. in chronological order.

3. Market Participant training should be available for the website to improve response time and satisfaction level.
· The website training should be an internet based tutorial to orient Market Participants on how the site is organized and how to find information on the site.

· The website training should be accessible from the ERCOT.com home page.

· ERCOT has agreed to revisit the website tutorial that was originally used when the new website was rolled out.
4. A search return should include information, if found, from Section 2 of the Protocols, Acronyms and Definitions.
5. Active links on the website, as opposed to documents, should be the first priority return from a search (Show preference to relevant pages).

6. Search the Protocols and return any Section or Subsection Headings relevant to the search.

7. ERCOT should consider implementing the upgrade to the search engine prior to the implementation of the Nodal Market.
8. The Meeting Calendar should have a month at a glance view with the ability to select a meeting title and be connected to the meeting details.

9. Include RSS/Atom webfeeds of the ERCOT Calendar, Meeting Details and Attachments, new Market PRRs, and new Market Comments to PRRs.
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